
December 6, 2024

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman Ranking Member
House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations
U.S. House of Representatives U.S. House of Representatives
H-305, U.S. Capitol Building 1036 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

We are writing to urge your support for FY2025 funding that ensures critical  security needs
associated with the FIFA World Cup 2026 are met.  Due to its scale and geographic scope, the
security risks associated with hosting the World Cup are unprecedented.  In particular, State and
local security and emergency services, specifically local law enforcement and first responders,
need federal support to effectively address the risks. We respectfully request that you provide
$625 million for these efforts in any FY2025 appropriations acts or end-of-year funding package.

The U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) has designated the 78 U.S.-based matches as
Special Event Assessment Rating (SEAR) I and II events.  Furthermore, intelligence from the
U.S. National Counterterrorism Center confirms an increase in threats targeting stadiums and
public events.  The World Cup’s projected 19 billion views makes it a uniquely attractive target
for malicious actors.  

To help ensure the safety and security of spectators, teams, and communities across the country
during  the  tournament,  additional  resources  are  needed for  a  wide  range of  State  and  local
security services.  This includes increased training, readiness exercises, cybersecurity defenses,
expanded emergency response and policing services, as well as heightened screening at major
transportation hubs among other security needs. 

The estimated cost of the additional security needs across the 11 World Cup Host Cities is $625
million.  We understand the Host Cities have been working closely with DHS to identify the
scope of security risks and determine an efficient and effective way to execute federal funding to
address these security needs.  Given the lead-time required for security activities in advance of
the World Cup, it is imperative that funding is provided in FY2025.  

The World Cup is expected to generate more than $11 billion in economic impact throughout the
United  States.   Ensuring  a  secure  World  Cup  2026 will further demonstrate  American
exceptionalism to the world.  It will also show Congress’s commitment to national security and
help prepare for future events, including the 2028 Summer Olympics.  



We appreciate your leadership on the House Appropriations Committee and request funding be
included in the  final  FY2025 appropriations  acts,  or  any year-end package,  for  Host  Cities’
security needs.  

Sincerely,

Mikie Sherrill
Member of Congress

Don Bacon
Member of Congress

Sharice L. Davids
Member of Congress
Kansas Third District

Rick Larsen
Member of Congress

Sydney Kamlager-Dove
Member of Congress

Jasmine Crockett
Member of Congress

Veronica Escobar
Member of Congress

Eric Swalwell
Member of Congress

Kevin Mullin
Member of Congress

David Scott
Member of Congress



Lucy McBath
Member of Congress

Nanette Diaz Barragán
Member of Congress

Nikema Williams
Member of Congress

Thomas H. Kean, Jr. 
Member of Congress

Emanuel Cleaver, II
Member of Congress

Julia Brownley
Member of Congress

Ro Khanna
Member of Congress

Al Green
Member of Congress

Brian Fitzpatrick
Member of Congress

Earl L. "Buddy" Carter
Member of Congress

Lori Trahan
Member of Congress

Stephen F. Lynch
Member of Congress

Adam B. Schiff
Member of Congress

Anthony D'Esposito
Member of Congress



Pramila Jayapal
Member of Congress

Donald Norcross
Member of Congress

Jonathan L. Jackson
Member of Congress

Marc A. Veasey
Member of Congress

Deborah K. Ross
Member of Congress

Sylvia R. Garcia
Member of Congress

Henry C. "Hank" Johnson, Jr.
Member of Congress

William R. Keating
Member of Congress

James P. McGovern
Member of Congress

Zoe Lofgren
Member of Congress

Mark DeSaulnier
Member of Congress

Jake Auchincloss
Member of Congress

Andrew R. Garbarino
Member of Congress

Robert J. Menendez
Member of Congress



Jimmy Gomez
Member of Congress

Kathy Castor
Member of Congress

Ayanna Pressley
Member of Congress

Dan Goldman 
Member of Congress

Jerrold Nadler
Member of Congress

Gregory W. Meeks
Member of Congress

María Elvira Salazar
Member of Congress

Nydia M. Velázquez
Member of Congress

Carlos A. Gimenez
Member of Congress

Judy Chu
Member of Congress


